

CHATSWORTH HISTORICAL SOCIETY SMOKE SIGNAL May 1977

President Editor Mailing Reporter

Lillian Schpler Virginia Watson Tricia Plucknett Ioline Cleveland Window Into the Past Bill Schepler

INSTALLATION OFFICERS

TUESDAY, MAY 17, 1977

SOCIAL HOUR 6:30pm.

DINNER 7pm. UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

10824 Topanga Canyon Blvd., Chatsworth \$5.00 each. For reservations call 341-0603 "WALKING DOWN MEMORY LANE" FASHIONS BY MEMBERS

SONGS BY JANE MATTHEWS

Accompanied by Kurb Will

MESSAGE FROM YOUR PRESIDENT:

Please join us for our installion at the United Methodist Church. Jane Matthews has provided us with such good programs this year and for our installation she will sing a medley of songs for our pleasure. We will also have fashions out of grandma's trunk. Bring your friends and join us for a fun evening. Read and you will know, know and you will love, love and you will serve, serve and you will be happy.

Lillian

*********** YARD SALE! YARD SALE! YARD SALE! YARD SALE! YARD SALE!

JUNE 4th & 5th At the home of Ioline and Everett Cleveland, 10347 Jordan Ave.

We need more merchandise. Drop things off at Cleveland's any time. We need more workers at least five for Friday evening to set up and price. Six men and women to work on Saturday and Sunday. If you can help, please call 341-1529 or 341-0603. On Saturday food will be available right next door at the Janess's (United Methodist Women's Bake Sale) so you can get a snack to keep body and soul together, or take something home to the family that you didn't have time to cook for.

Our June meeting will honor the 25th anniversary of Queen Elizabeth's reign. Lillian will have a display of her English heritage.

NEWS ABOUT OUR MEMBERS

Bill & Lila Schepler rode the American Freedom Train to San Luis Obispo, seeing hundreds of spectators waiting at each station along the way to wave "goodbye" to the Freedom Train on it's way to Portland, Oregon where it will go into retirement.....Frank & Lillian Schepler were unhappy that they were not able to go with Bill & Lila as they were leaving for New Orleans, by plane, to visit their son, Ed who is employed by Rocketdyne testing the Shuttle engines at Bay St. Louis. They had a pleasant week interrupted only once by a severe thunder and lightening storm.

Chuck and Eileen Janess packed their new motor home and took off

for Lake Casitas.

Dr. Barbara Pampalone is back home following her serious 11 1/2 hour surgery and is reported to be recuperating nicely. You can send her a card to wish her a speedy recovery at 10510 Fullbright Ave., Chatsworth, CA 91311.

Sincere sympathy is extended to Myrtle Bradley. Her husband, Scott Bradley passed away April 27. We have a lovely picture of Myrtle and Scott taken last year at our Rededication ceremony. Myrtle is the one who carved our beautiful wooden altar board.

OPEN HOUSE was celebrated at Chatsworth Park Elementary School on April 26. Many of our members are teachers at the school and they should be congratulated for the fine work the children displayed and for the beautiful rooms so nicely decorated—not to mention how pretty (and handsome) all the teachers looked.

We are planning to have guests at our installation dinner. We are inviting Tom Pappas, Bob Wilkinson (and both their wives) Myrtle Bradley, and Minnie Palmer and her daughter Edith Butler. We are having a Pioneer theme and Lillian would like to invite everyone to bring a guest and to ask you to dress in pioneer costume. This means MEN TOO. You could wear cowboy boots & a Stetson or just a kerchief & guns. We are having spinach salad, chicken casserole, rice, vegetable & lemon pie for dessert! Wow, doesn't that sound good? All served by the women of the church. Don't forget to get your reservation in early--by May 15th to Lillian, 341-0603